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UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
FOR THE DISTRICT OF OREGON 

In re 

COURT HOURS OF OPERATION ON 
JANUARY 9, 2025 

GENERAL ORDER NO. 25-1 

IT IS ORDERED that the United States Bankruptcy Court for the District of 

Oregon will be closed on January 9, 2025, in recognition of President Joseph Biden’s 

announcement of a National Day of Mourning for former President James Earl Carter, Jr. 

Accordingly, all payment deadlines currently set for January 9, 2025, are extended to 

January 10, 2025. For purposes of computation of time and motions to enlarge time under 

Federal Rule of Bankruptcy Procedure 9006(a), January 9, 2025, will be considered a 

“legal holiday.” Additionally, U.S. Bankruptcy Judges in the District of Oregon may hold 

any hearings scheduled for January 9, 2025, by telephone or video. All hearings will be 

held as scheduled unless the affected parties are advised of changes by the Courtroom 

Deputy Clerk for the U.S. Bankruptcy Judge presiding over such hearings.  

Below is an order of the court. 

DISTRICT OF OREGOIN 

FILED 
December 23, 2024 

Clerk, U.S. Bankruptcy Court 

THOMAS M. RENN 
U.S. Bankruptcy Judge 




